
The aIVC National Committee meeting Minutes

Venue:- Copthorne Hotel, Manchester at 2pm on Sunday 6th April

_______________________________________________________________________________

Attendees:-   Graeme Mount [GM] -Ex-Publicity Officer

Hilary Brown [HB] - Chairman

Philip Allen [PA] - Secretary

Michelle Workman [MW] - Treasurer

Pete Howe [PH]- National Events Officer

Jacqui Roote [JR] - Inter-Club Liaison Officer

Bob Clifford [BC] - National Development Officer

Sarah Davies [SD]- Publicity Officer

Ann Jones [AJ] - News Officer
Apologies for Absence:-
Alan Jenkinson [Ex-Chairman], Tim Woods [Ex-National Development Officer], Richard Keoghoe [Ex-News Officer]    

________________________________________________________________________________

SD attended the meeting after having kindly agreed to assume the Publicity Officer role after the end of Sunday’s AGM business. 

HB welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the newly-formed national committee.  

Philip Allen collected contact details for each committee member and will pass these details onto the other committee members as soon as possible.
MW said that the new Accounts scrutineer Neil Wibberley had offered to give her advice on what the new Treasurer role entailed.  

GM wanted to know which committee member would deal with the closure of Borders & Lakeland IVC club.  HB commented upon the problem of IVC representation within the area of Borders & Lakeland, as evidenced by the recent demise of other IVC clubs in the North West such as Fylde and North Lancashire.  It was suggested that the geographical isolation of these ex-clubs from other IVC clubs was a contributory factor to the demise of the three clubs.  The isolation of Glasgow IVC and Edinburgh Socialives from other clubs was also referred to.        

GM commented upon Thames Valley IVC who at a recent committee meeting, were just one vote short of being closed down.  He suggested that if Thames Valley were to cease running, then a ‘phoenix fund’ could be set up in case anybody wanted to resurrect the club in the future.  HB suggested that a time limit of fifteen years could be imposed upon such a fund. 

BC told PA that the aIVC archives are currently being housed in two filing cabinets at Helen Forresters’ house in Blacklaw, Edinburgh.  It was not discussed as to who would retrieve these documents. 

HB assured MW that she would work on the expenses for the 2014 national conference.     

GM asked about what he should do with all the emails that he has received relating to aIVC business over the past few years, now that he has no need of them.  BC suggested he burn them onto a CD and then send them onto BC.  GM offered to be a regional development coordinator for the East region.

JR said that people had tried but failed to update their club details on the new website.  HB said that people needed to update their details through Pete Norris. 
The Chairman asked the committee to email her with details of when they can attend a next scheduled committee meeting, from the middle of May up to the end of June.

PH said that he wanted to put in more links to activities within his Events bulletin over the next year.  He would like to produce the newsletter in an A5 format so that people might find it easier to print off.  
BC suggested that a new Development Website should be set up using Agoria as this had a better format for dealing with items. JR, PH and HB both commented that the new Development Page should remain within the AIVC website.
GM said that the previous committee had voted for a NEWSLINES to be sent out every month.  

ACTION:  HB to write a one line article for NEWSLINES detailing the names of the new aIVC committee.  

PA reminded HB that committee members needed to send photos to AJ so that they can be included in the next NEWSLINES.  ACTION:  New committee members to send a headshot to AJ

JR said that suggestions for good practice could be included in NEWSLINES so that people can share them.      

BC suggested that PH set up a separate email account to receive different IVC clubs’ bulletins.  


